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1. Make Disciples.  Matthew’s gospel records the Great Commission (Mt. 28:18-20) where Jesus instructs his disciples to make disciples of all nations, baptizing them and teaching them to obey all that he commanded.  As we launch into this new season of Virginia Mennonite Conference, the primary focus will be on making disciples. Skip Tobin, USA Ministries Director, funded by Virginia Mennonite Mission and Virginia Mennonite Conference, will provide the key discipleship-making initiatives. His work is enhanced by the Missional Church Reference Group – members include Aaron Kauffman, Phil Kniss, and Clyde G. Kratz. His leadership can enhance congregational ministries that focus on making disciples through identified resource events, mentoring of pastors and lay leaders, and being present in congregations with a sermon or Sunday school presentation. The Virginia Mennonite Conference Assembly (July 24-26, 2014) will have the theme “Make Disciples As We Go!”
2. Leadership Discernments. Key to the health of a conference body is the way the group engages in discernment of key issues that emerge as the body of Christ engages in mission, lives in community, and seeks clarity about God’s leading on contemporary challenges.  The primary way that leadership discernment will occur is through Clergy Consultations.  The Leadership Enrichment Committee of the Faith and Life Commission will be scheduling these events.  The identified events for discernment include: 
a. Confession of Faith in Mennonite Perspective (Nov. 2013 - completed) 
b. Baptism and Membership (May 2014)
c. The Bible in the 21st Century (Nov. 2014) 

d. The Gift of Sexuality (May 2015)
e. Same Gender Attraction (Nov. 2015)
Each clergy consultation will have keynote speakers that will represent the current teaching and/or practice of MC USA.  Clergy will be given opportunity to engage these themes with colleagues in ministry.  An Executive Summary report will be given to the Faith and Life Commission and distributed based on their recommendations.  
Key issues that emerge from these consultations will be brought to the Delegate Assembles for delegate education and discernment based on recommendations from the Faith and Life Commission and Conference Council. 
3. Vision and Mission of Virginia Mennonite Conference.  Revitalization of an organization can occur through clarity of the vision and mission statements.  The Structure Task Force report recommended that the Executive Conference Minister lead a vision and mission review as part of the early stages of his work.  Clyde G. Kratz will be making a leadership proposal to Conference Council May 2014 concerning the process for a review of the vision and mission of the Conference.  Additional information will be forthcoming to the delegates at the Summer Delegate session July 24-26, 2014.
